The NH Potters Guild meeting was held on 3/12/23 and hosted by Kimball Jenkins in Concord , NH.

It was a lively group of thirty plus members followed by a scrumptious, as always, potluck to share in camaraderie.
Many thanks to all who came to this meeting in person and by Zoom.  Many decisions were made in the kiln committee meeting, following through to the general meeting.  A summary of decisions made follows:

Shed Building and Retaining Wall
- April 22-23 and 29-30 were chosen as dates to construct the kiln shed addition, with a back-up date of May 6-7 in case of bad weather or needing more time.

- Andy will lead April 22-23. He will talk with Goosebay Lumber about lumber and delivery of lumber sometime between April 9-22, depending on condition of Al's driveway.

- Al will check on price and schedula slab wood delivery.

- Eric will lead April 29-30.  He will also draw plans of the building for use during construction and for fundraising.

-Eric will review the materials list to see if there are any additions needed.

-Barbara will coordinate purchase of other materials such as nails, roofing, etc.

- Lil has contacts who work in construction who may be able to help.

-Wren started a list of tools needed for construction and who can provide them.  It is recommended that anyone coming to help build bring their own basic tool kit and gloves.

- Volunteers of all capabilities and abilities are needed. Please contact nhpgkiln@gmail.com if you are interested.
- Team leaders will decide how many people are needed each day with which skills.  Andy estimates that number will be 8-15 people per day.

Fundraising
The guild is in the process of fundraising for all the above projects. We are a 501 © (3) organization. The fundraising committee is working on a New Kiln Case Statement.  Once completed this can be used to ask for donations from local businesses, banks, funding agencies by guild members.

- Frank will look into the number of potters, pottery students and colleges with ceramics courses in NH and border states.  Don Williams will look at firing log books for the number of firings at guild kiln since it was moved to Al's (13 years ago). This information should be emailed to Tammy Ackerman at millpondceramics@gmail.com as soon as possible.
- We are looking for an additional $10,000 to add to the $22,897 raised so far.

Photographs and Social Media
- Pamela and her husband Dana are working heroically to untangle a snafu with Google to establish a google for non-profits workspace.  Once this is done, it will simplify and organize all the various tasks and communications of the potters guild. 

- In the meantime, we have to work with the patchwork system we've got. 

- So please help our corresponding secretaries Rebecca and Pamela (rebeccahillmannhpg@gmail.com, pamelanowell@gmail.com) by sending both of them any announcements and photos about your pottery related activities and guild activities to be posted on NHPG's social media. It would be helpful to send photos via a link so they don't clog up computer memory.

Sign up for open firings
There are two spring firing dates for members, May 26-28 and June 23-25. Go to our website: nhpottersguild.org.  On top menu, hover over WOOD KILN then  click "Kiln Events and sign up". Or click here.  September and October firings will be determined later.
Professional membership page
We now offer a professional page for members where you can post your bio, contact information, and photos of your work. Send 3 photos of your work with good resolution, an art statement and a bio (if you wish) along with links to your website and/or social media to  pamelanowell@gmail.com.  Contact Pamela if you need assistance.
New England Woodfire Conference
The NHPG will be participating in the first New England Woodfire Conference. The corresponding date for participating in that firing is June 23-25, 2023 at our Community Kiln in Deerfield, NH. We are the only community kiln participating as a host kiln.  For more information visit www.newenglandwfc.com
Empty Bowls
The empty bowls project will resume. Stay tuned for more information and how you can participate.
Women who Woodfire 
Tara Wilson has invited us to post on her Instagram account:  Women who Woodfire. She asks for 2 images of work, 1 image of the artist and a bio, art statement or thoughts on wood-firing.  She can be reached via the Instagram page or at womenwhowoodfire@gmail.com.  For women or those who identify as female.  Not to leave men out - please do the same for yourself on the guild social media!
Next Meeting
Our next guild meeting will take place on Saturday, June 17,2023 (note this is a Saturday meeting). It will be preceded by kiln wood prepping starting at 10AM to take advantage of being on site. Join us if you can. Many hands make less work.
